
Term 1   Week 5 

2024 

Hello everyone,  

Welcome to Week 5! Yes, we are almost half way through term 1! 

Governing Council 

Our Governing Council met this week and held their AGM and first General Meeting for the year. Congratulations to: 

Chairperson: Hannah Lienert 

V/Chairperson: Abby Davey 

Treasurer: Heather Dwyer 

We are still seeking a Secretary for our Governing Council, if you are a parent and think this is a role you would consider taking on please contact me or 

Hannah Woolford for more information. 

Many thanks to Judith Rehn for her 7 years of leading our Governing Council. Judith has definitely witnessed and been part of many school changes 

throughout her time on Governing Council. Many thanks also to Hannah Woolford for her two years of fulfilling the Secretary role. Our Governing Council 

would not be able to function without people in key positions and committee members so I am grateful to everyone who has made a commitment to  

Governing Council this year and I look forward to working with the committee.  

Improvement Journey 

We continue embedding learning intentions and success criteria into our learning. Teachers have set themselves areas of practice they would like to work 

on improving to ensure their implementation of learning intentions and success criteria have impact on students learning. Students are continuing their 

journey on self-monitoring and self-assessing their learning. One way families can help with our improvement journey is to ask children; what did you learn 

today? How did you self-assess your learning? Tell me about some of the success criteria in your learning today? 

How is learning at PNPS different from learning at other schools? 

This week I asked students from our R-2 Class “how do you think your learning at PNPS is different to learning at other schools?” Some of their responses 

are below: 

We use a 100 wood chart, other schools probably just use paper 
In Inquiry we are making rosemary salt.  
We pick rosemary from the garden and dipped it in water and let it dry, and then we will use a dehydrator to dry it out and it will turn into salt.  
We are learning about plants in Inquiry. There is a story about a boy who grew a forest. 
We are learning about what can grow in different places like pineapple doesn’t grow in SA but it does in Far North Queensland. 
We self-report/assess our own learning (year 4 student) 
We learn with and about our community in Community Connections 
We are really lucky to have Sarah to learn about recycling plastics, I don’t think any other school would have anyone who knows as much about  
plastics as Sarah does. 
We have different learning because people learn different things at different times 
We have different teachers and small amount of kids at our school 

Sports Day 

On Friday, we join Poonindie and Ungarra Primary Schools for our annual Sports Day. The day is being held at Ravendale Oval and commences at 9.00am. 

Many thanks to Hamish and the Poonindie team for organising and running the day.  

Best wishes,  

Lisa Masters 












